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 STATE OF MICHIGAN  
GRETCHEN WHITMER MICHIGAN GAMING CONTROL BOARD RICHARD S. KALM 

GOVERNOR DETROIT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

DATE: September 17, 2020 
 
TO:  Internet gaming operators, sports betting operators, internet gaming platform 

providers, internet sports betting platform providers, and internet game suppliers 
 
CC:   GLI and BMM  
 
FROM:  Richard Kalm, Executive Director  
 
SUBJECT: Update on Internet Sports Betting/Internet Gaming Platform and Internet Game 
Submission 
 
This memo provides an update to the board’s September 3, 2020 memo.  BMM Test Lab (BMM) 
has been added to the list of authorized independent test laboratories (ITLs) that may perform 
product testing of internet gaming platforms, internet sports betting platforms, and/or internet 
games.  Gaming Laboratories International (GLI) and BMM are currently authorized by the 
board for such testing.  All other guidance and requirements provided in the September 3, 2020 
memo remain in effect.       
  
If you have any questions regarding this memo, please contact David Hicks at 
hicksd8@michigan.gov or (517) 241-1659.   


